Minutes of a meeting of the Debenham Parish Council held on Monday, 16th April 2018 at 7:30pm at Dove Cottage, Debenham.
Present: Cllr S Palframan (Chairman), Cllr R Blackwell, Cllr S Phipps, Cllr L Cockerton, Cllr J Baldwin, Cllr M Hammond, Cllr S Dobson, Cllr Mrs D Bedwell (Clerk) and two members of the public.
	1. Apologies for absence (including to note resignation in March of Cllr M Loveridge): Cllr M Loveridge’s resignation was formally noted. Apologies had been received from Cllrs G Helm, J Feeney-Howells, F Winrow-Giffin, District Cllr K Guthrie and County Cllr M Hicks.

	2. To consider co-option onto the Council: It was resolved to co-opt Mr D Seccombe onto the Council.

	3. Declarations of interest with regard to items on the agenda and additions to register: Cllr J Baldwin declared a pecuniary interest on matters pertaining to her allotment plot and Cllr M Hammond has been granted a dispensation regarding Neighbourhood Plan matters.



	4. Reports

3.1 District Councillor’s report: A report had been circulated to members ahead of the meeting.
3.2 County Councillor’s report: A report had not been available.



	5. Suspension of standing orders: Meeting open for 5 minutes to allow members of the public to speak: Members of the pubic expressed their concern at an access point and path recently created near the allotments. A number of trees had been felled, ground covering had been removed and some engineering works had taken place, which did not just affect the overall setting but may also have destroyed wildlife. 
It was explained that the new access point was onto an area of land which had been identified on the MSDC’s call for sites exercise of 2017 but that it was currently not listed as a preferred site from a development point of view on the DNP; that the issue being reported was a SCC Highways matter, which had been referred via the County Councillor.
The public added that the new access point appeared to be affecting part of the bridge over the watercourse, that new engineering works were visible and that the Environment Agency should also be notified.
Further concerns were raised following recent rainfall and how it had affected the area. There appeared to be a considerable amount of sediment in the river near Derry Brook Lane, as well as overgrown vegetation and silt building up along the river, all of which should be cleared in order to avoid flooding. The situation was dangerous now and questions remained as to how the  proposed development might potentially affect it.


	6. Debenham Neighbourhood Plan- to receive update and consider delegating to the NPDC the ability to make the agreed necessary changes to the NP following the Reg 14 consultation responses, and upon receipt of SEA, and submit the final document and associated reports to MSDC: A brief update was received from Cllr S Palframan, including that a meeting had been held with landowners who presented their case to the Committee and wished to challenge the suitability of their site for development on the NP, which was contrary to AECOM’s assessment. The Committee had agreed to submit their case to Aecom to verify whether it was a valid challenge.
Members had also gone through the consultation log and responses and any changes need to the actual Plan.

The Committee’s recommendation, that subject to feedback from Aecom which would necessitate the Parish Council’s approval of a major amendment, the Committee was granted the delegated power to prepare the Neighbourhood Plan for submission to MSDC.


	7. To approve the minutes of the meeting held 19th March 2018: It was resolved to approve the minutes as a true record of the meeting held.


	8. Finance:
8.1 To consider and approve accounts for payment/receipts and note bank balances: It was resolved to approve the accounts, the receipts were noted and so were the bank balances.
8.2 To consider expenditure for the Annual Parish meeting: It was resolved to approve the expenditure of up to £100 for sundries for the APM.
8.3 To agree date for FAWG meeting for the initial review of the accounts for year ended 31.03.2018: It was agreed to hold the FAWG on May 9th at 7.30pm.
8.4 To approve revised list of Councillor signatories for bank mandate (following recent resignations): Although Cllr S Dobson came forward, it was agreed to defer this matter to the next meeting due to the number of absent members.

 

	9. Administration: 

9.1 To consider the removal of Standing Order no. 5 (f) (tenure of Chairman): It was resolved to remove Standing Order no 5 (f) in order to allow Cllr S Palframan to be appointed for a fourth year as Chairman so that continuity of the Neighbourhood Plan process could be ensured.  
9.2 Action List: The list had been circulated to members ahead of the meeting and was updated.
9.3 To consider the formation of a Working Group to assist with the 1918 -2018 Centenary Commemoration of the end of The Great War (WW1): The following members volunteered to form a working group which would be looking into this matter: Cllrs L Cockerton, S Dobson and J Baldwin.
9.4 Efficient use of “Slack”: Deferred.


	10. Planning matters
10.1 Applications received for recommendation to MSDC: 

a) DC/18/00845 35 Sackvylle Street- Insertion of one dormer window and front roof light in conjunction with loft conversion to create extra bedroom and ensuite. Erection of single storey rear extension (following removal of conservatory): It was resolved to recommend the approval of this planning application.
b) DC/18/01108 Wheelwrights Barn, Little London Hill- Change of use of land for the keeping of horses, erection of stables and construction of menage: It was resolved to recommend the approval of this planning application.
c) DC/18/01211 and 01212 The Angel Inn, 5 High Street- Erection of extension and conversion of existing attached modern garage into additional living accommodation and application for listed building consent: It was resolved to recommend the refusal of this planning application and a list of the planning reasons would be prepared by the Clerk.
       10.2 To note Approvals/Refusals: None to report.
10.3 Planning Correspondence: 
a) DC/17/05101 6 Dove Close- Erection of two storey side extension and erection of front porch- Notification that an appeal has been made to the Secretary of State against the decision of MSDC to refuse permission.
b) DC/17/04036 and 04037 Cherry Tree Inn- Internal and external alterations to facilitate change of use from public house into 3 no. dwellings: Notification of Planning Committee meeting on April 25th- It was resolved that the Clerk should attend and represent the Parish Council’s objection to this application.



	11. To consider suggestions to be put forward to the Community Engagement proposals from The Forge Church: A number of suggestions were put forward, such as the re-painting of the Millennium Gates, the repainting of the Aspall Road fencing and the cleaning of road signs. All suggestions to be put forward to the Forge with a note of appreciation for this community engagement initiative.


	12. Committees and working groups- To receive update and consider any actions needed

12.1Trees and Greens: A brief report was received from Cllr S Phipps. The Clerk was asked to add an item to the next agenda for the emerging District Council tree strategy for discussion.
       12.2 Woodland: There were no matters to report.
       12.3 Street furniture/public conveniences (including proposals for decommissioned telephone  

       box): Cllr R Blackwell agreed to put proposals forward at the next Debenham Library meeting. A  

       suggestion to use the phone box for tourism leaflets was also well received.
       12.4 Litter and waste matters (including the approval of letter to be sent to the local schools): A 

       brief discussion took place regarding recent initiatives, including deterrent posters, which Cllr J  

       Baldwin would circulate to members. There was no further decision regarding the letter to the  

       schools. 
      12.5 Play areas (including play area inspection): The inspection reports had been circulated to 
      members ahead of the meeting. As the play equipment provision in general was due to be 
      considered following the results of the Neighbourhood Plan, it was agreed that no major revenue 
      expenditure would take place and that minor items of maintenance would be addressed as 
      identified. Cllr J Feeney-Howells and the Clerk to liaise on this matter.



	13. Suspension of Standing Orders: Meeting open for 5 minutes to allow members of the public to speak: No members of the public present.


	14. To note correspondence including: All correspondence had already been circulated to members  

ahead of the meeting or been included on the agenda for consideration.


	15. Chair’s urgent business: any items not on this agenda but of such urgency as to merit, in the 
Chair’s opinion, immediate action: there was no urgent Chairman’s business.


	16. To receive reports from councillors / requests for additions to the next agenda: Cllr L Cockerton asked about the recently reported fallen tree at the URC and was informed that the matter had been dealt with within an hour of the report but that unfortunately she had not been privy to all the correspondence as she was not on Slack. 
Cllr J Baldwin reminded members of the employment Committee that a new member would need to be appointed following Cllr A Cushion’s resignation and that a review meeting was due to take place soon.

Cllr S Phipps reported on an initiative that he had been worked on which may make use of the Community plots at the allotment.

Cllr S Palframan gave his apologies for both May meetings and agreed to stand for the Chairman’s position in his absence if appointed.



	17. Date of next meeting:  May 14th (Annual Parish Council Meeting) and May 21st (Annual Parish Meeting)


	Temporary exclusion of press and public: That pursuant to the Public Bodies (Admission at meetings) Act 1960 the   

Public and Press be excluded from the meeting due to the confidential nature of the business to be discussed


	18. Matters pertaining to contracts and tenders: The tenders received were considered and the 
Website Editor was duly appointed.
  

	19. To consider nominations for the Community Awards 2018: Two nominations were considered 

by members and approved. 

With no further matters to be transacted, the meeting ended at 10.10pm.

Signed:_______________________________________ Date:________________________
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